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In this issue:

· Recap of Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting

· Expo Line – Construction Notice – Track Removal 

· Metro Bus Detours Due to Commercial Fire


	Recap of Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting

Today, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority (Expo) Board met at 10:00 a.m. in the Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room (381B) in the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration.

During the meeting, the Expo Board took the following actions:

· Received and Filed a monthly report on contracts approved for May 2008 by the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) or under his delegated authority; 

· Authorized the CEO to execute the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) FY09 Annual Work Plan (AWP) in an amount not-to-exceed $650,000; 

· Authorized the CEO to issue a Notice-to-Proceed for Contract Package D4, Overhead Contact System (OCS) and Traction Power Installation, to FCI/Fluor/ Parsons (FFP), a joint venture, in an amount not-to-exceed $15,219,827, including bond and subcontractor support from FFP; and 

· Authorized the CEO to issue a Limited Notice-to-Proceed (LNTP) for Contract Package C2, La Brea Boulevard Structure, to FCI/Fluor/ Parsons (FFP), a joint venture, in an amount not-to-exceed $7,728,884.

In addition, the Board Received and Filed the Monthly Phase I and Phase II Project Status Update for the Exposition Light Rail Transit Project.

Expo Line – Construction Notice – Track Removal 
Starting Tuesday, June 24, 2008 at 6:00 a.m. through Monday, June 30, 2008 at 9:00 p.m., the Exposition Construction Authority, as part of construction of the Exposition Light Rail Line, will temporarily close Denker Avenue to through traffic at the intersection of Exposition Boulevard. 

· When: Tuesday, June 24, 2008 through Monday, June 30, 2008, (including Saturday and Sunday), 6:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

· Where: Construction crews will be working on the Exposition right-of-way at the Denker Avenue intersection. 

· What: Denker Avenue will be closed to through traffic at the intersection of Exposition Boulevard while construction crews remove existing train tracks and prepare the right-of-way for the installation of the new road bed and track work.

To view the complete announcement, click here. 

Metro Bus Detours Due to Commercial Fire

Early this morning, Media Relations received a number of media calls regarding Metro Bus service detours due to a commercial fire near downtown Los Angeles.  Four Metro Bus lines (10, 33, 55 & 92) were detoured around the area, primarily off of Main Street and onto Broadway Avenue between 8th Street and Olympic Boulevard.  Media Relations also posted a service alert on our web page to inform our patrons of the detours.
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